
Arts, Culture & Library Advisory Committee  

Meeting Minutes 
 

 

March 13, 2019 SeaTac City Hall 

5:30 p.m. Riverton Room 

 

CALL TO ORDER: The Arts, Culture & Library Advisory Committee meeting was called to order at 

5:34p.m. 

 

ROLL CALL:  Present: Pete Daigle, Bruce Bryant, Rita Marlow, Tani Rae Standridge,  

 

ABSENT:  Kathleen Brave, Taryn Hill, Jim Todd 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF: Brian Tomisser, Recreation and Cultural Services Manager 

 

ALSO PRESENT:  Angelina Benedetti, King County Library 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Minutes dated February 13, 2019 were approved as written. 

  

 

DISCUSSION OF SCOPE OF SERVICE DOCUMENT 

Brian updated the Committee that the draft was not completed.   He did anticipate it being done prior 

to the April meeting and would send out the draft when it was completed. 

 

LINK THE WORLD EVENT 

The Committee discussed their role at the June 29th Link the World Event.   Their primary job will be 

recruiting the artists.   It was agreed that all items had to be self made and that there would be an 

application process.  Applications would be submitted and reviewed at the May ACLAC meeting.   We 

also agreed that items could be sold and that artists could come from the local area and not just from 

within the City of SeaTac.  Brian will create the application and send to the Committee this month. 

 

CREATIVE CONSULTANT 

Brian updated the Committee that 4Culture has not made a decision about our proposal with 

Framework.  The decision was due March 8th.  Brian will ask 4Culture for an update. 

 

OPEN FORUM:     
Brian confirmed that the City did not pursue the totem poles discussed in the February meeting.   

Tani Rae mentioned an event she attended in Olympia at the Heart Sparkle Players Playback Theatre 

and the Story Oly.  The Committee discussed the possibility of having a story telling event here in 

SeaTac.   Tani Rae is going to check to see if they would be willing to come to a future meeting to 

discuss further. 

Brian updated the Committee that So Won Kim has resigned and we would be filling her position 

sometime in April. 

Jim, via a letter read by Bruce, inquired about whether land owned by the Port in North SeaTac Park 

could possibly be used as an Artist Village.  Brian stated the issues of the different leases at North 

SeaTac Park, between the Port and the City were an issue that was currently being looked at we could 

inquire if the Committee wanted to pursue. 

Committee members that attended the 4Culture Listening session on March 4th at the SeaTac 

Community Center said it was fascinating and an interesting night of conversation. 



The first Valley View Friends of the Library event was a success.   They raised $438 in profits and 

received a donation of a 5-volume set of rare books.  This is going to be sold and the profits added to 

the total. 

 

 

LIBRARY REPORT:   
In addition to the Friends of the Library update, Angelina shared that the KCLS is having their annual 

fund raising gala this Saturday.  Tickets are $250 per person.   ‘The Public’ moving opens April 5th.  

The upcoming theme for the KCLS in March is Art and Culture. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: Meeting was adjourned at 6:59 pm. 


